
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“Hear the voice of my supplication, as I cry to you for help,  
as I lift up my hands, toward the most holy sanctuary.” Psalm 28:2 

 
Dear Friends, 
 
The tradition of worshiping God in a sanctuary goes back over 3500 years to the time of Moses. The first 
sanctuary was part of the tabernacle, a movable place of worship carried through the wilderness on the way to 
the promised land. In the time of Solomon, the sanctuary became stationary at the temple in Jerusalem. A 
sanctuary is a holy place set apart to meet God’s presence in worship. Of course, God’s presence cannot be 
bound to any particular place. The New Testament makes this clear when it says, “Or do you not know that your 
body is a temple of the Holy Spirit within you, which you have from God, and that you are not your own?” Paul is 
saying that Christians together are set apart for God’s presence. Since the time when Jesus was resurrected and 
sent the Holy Spirit, the church has gathered to worship. We have gathered in homes, in nature, and in 
sanctuaries. We lift our hands to sing to God in praise. We cry out prayers of intercession and thanksgiving. There 
is something special about Christians gathering to worship in sacred space graced with the beauty of holiness.  
 
Our sanctuary at Shiloh has architecture that speaks of the light of God through wondrous symbols of faith. 
Stained glass, the vaulted ceiling, steps ascending to the worship table, the cross, help us to lift our eyes beyond 
our problems to God. We are a church that exists for God. We are a people of the Presence.  
 
On September 19, our charge conference voted to renovate our sanctuary. We want to take care of our 
sanctuary. Carpet, upholstery, and lighting wear out. The stained-glass windows need to be preserved and 
repaired. A family restroom is to be included in the nearby Parlor.  
 
There are many decisions and plans that are being put into motion. We are in process of securing a loan to enable 
timely payments during the renovation process. We will be designing a fundraising plan so the loan can be paid. 
This week we are choosing colors for new seating and flooring. Jerry Suit, Linda Roddy, Joan Evans, Mark Noble, 
Clyde Kober, Maria Coogan, Victoria Bloechl, Nancy Gallat, and Holly Lammers of the Sanctuary Renovation Team 
have done good and faithful work. The traditional feel of the sanctuary will be retained with greater comfort and 
increased beauty.  
 
I believe in this project. When it is accomplished, God will be pleased. 
 
Blessings, 
 
Pastor John 
 

From the Heart 
A letter from Pastor John 



  

CHURCH-WIDE UPDATES  
 

Bishop Palmer Is Coming to the District! 
Save the Date: Thurs Oct 19 at Faith Community 

 
Bishop Gregory Palmer writes “As we turn into Fall, I look forward to what will likely be my last series of 
district visitations. I have named this series: “Grace Upon Grace” – Fall Tour. These district gatherings will 
have two key components: Teaching on the Means of Grace and Organizing the work of the new districts. 
Our time together will include Reaffirmation of Our Baptismal Vows and Celebration of Holy Communion. 
The gathering will begin at 6:30 PM and all are welcome. I cannot wait to join you and your District 
Superintendent, Rev. Jenn Lucas, for an exciting evening of worshipful work.” Bishop Palmer will be retiring 
in August 2024. He is an enthusiastic, thoughtful, and inspiring speaker.  

We are pleased to have James Edward Burdette Jr. 
and Nathan Andrew Cheney as new members. 
Jimmy and Nathan were received by transfer on 
September 24 at the 11:00am worship. Jimmy 
comes from Hyde Park Bethlehem United Methodist 
in Cincinnati and Nathan from North Terrace Church 
of Christ in Zanesville. Jimmy works for Mount Saint 
Joseph. He and his wife Shirley are parents to Ryan 
and Mia. Nathan is our Director of Student 
Ministries. 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ginny Richter and Becky Barney joined the 
church on September 17, 2023 at the 
9:30am worship. Ginny joins on profession 
of faith. She has family in the church 
including her brother Lou Lyons and his 
wife Jan and her nephew Curt Lyons and 
his wife Amy. Becky Barney is a retired 
teacher and is married to John. She joins 
the church by transfer from Harmony 
Creek American Baptist Church in 
Kettering. 
 

NEW MEMBERS 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Emergency Assistance Funds are Low 
 

One of the things that happens outside of our budget is the Emergency Assistance Fund. These funds are 
used to help families with rent, utilities, food, gasoline, and medications. This is a comfort ministry designed 
to encourage people who are in difficult situations. The fund is nearly depleted, and we have had to turn 
down numerous requests. If this is a ministry you would like to support, please write a check to Shiloh UMC 
and mark Emergency Assistance Fund on the memo.  
 

Annual Church Conference Scheduled 
November 14, 2023; 7:30pm, Asbury Hall 

 
Each year Shiloh UMC has an annual meeting to hear yearly reports and endorse church officers for the new 
year. This year the District Superintendent, Rev. Jenn Lucas, wants us to have a church conference so that 
all members can have a vote. Our presiding Elder will be the pastor of Westwood UMC, Rev. Bryan Bucher. 
Plan now to attend and support the work of your church. Pastor John will be returning the favor to preside 
at Westwood’s church conference. 
 



  

PLEASE PRAY FOR: 
Adam & Lisa Rob Jackson 

Amelia Jim 

Lorraine Ayers Jack & Norma Lefker 

Rachel Billups Rick O'Connor 

Debbie Bill Lydia Plumlee 

Dan Brannon Terry & Jenny Powell 

Brett Sarah 

Emily Day Sir 

Don Dottie Stewart 

Rick Ford Butch Sutton 

Glenda Mildred White 

 Wollenhaupt Family 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HOMEBOUND 
Ginny Konerman 
Barb Lienhart 
Ruth Mathias 
Esther Reher 
Mary Anita Schaefer 
Roland Zimmerman 

 

If you’d like to send a card to any  

of our shut-ins, please contact  

the office and we can give you  

the needed information. 

 

Do you have a prayer request?   

Please send it to 

kplumlee@shilohumc.com  

or call the office @ 513-451-3600 

 

Please specify if you’d like the request 

published in the newsletter, or if you’d 

like to keep it private. Urgent requests 

can be sent-out via email as well. 

 

 

For surely, I know the 

plans I have for you, says 

the Lord, plans for your 

welfare and not for harm, 

to give you a future with 

hope. Then when you call 

upon me and come and pray 

to me, I will hear you. 

 

Jeremiah 29: 11-12 

mailto:kplumlee@shilohumc.com


  



 
 
 
 

 

  



  



  



  



 

  



 

 

 

 

  



  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  

N O TES FRO M  N ATHAN
Ooooooooh, can you feel t he crackle of  fall in t he air? The spookiness of  t he fall season is

here upon us. This past  month has been f il led wit h good nights and adventures. As October

comes so does the lead up to t he busiest  t ime of  year. 

Over t he next  few months we are set t ing up a few dif ferent  opportunit ies for our student s

to grow in communit y and in t heir fait h. Conf irmat ion Classes are going to be available very

soon. We have a fall ret reat  scheduled for November 17th-19th. All of  t hese things are a big

part  of  how we engage with our youth and their fait hs. 

As I cont inually ref lect  on everything that  we have done over t he past  month I am reminded

about  how much I love what  I do. The students here are amazing and the love that  t hey have

for each other is a result  of  t he years of  care all of  you have put  into everything here.

HOW TO PRAY
On September 10th we had our first

lesson night of the school year,

covering how to pray. Our students

learned a few different ways to pray

along with hearing Jesus’ words

from Matthew 6:5-12.

EVENTS FROM THE PAST MONTH

October

On Saturday Sept . 16th t he student

minist ry went  downtown to serve with

Team Hope. We collected all of  your

wonderful donat ions and were able to

feed those in need and provide them

with a hygiene kit . Our youth came

back with a sense of  appreciat ion and

desire t o go back and help again. 

SERVICE WITH TEAM HOPE



 

 

  



 

   

MISSION MOMENTS 

Women Are Gold 
 
When we opened our new community center in July 2023, we never dreamed of the impact it would have 
on our clients or the community. 
 
Early this month, one of our clients, who has been struggling to focus on her studies, and was falling 
behind in her classes, decided to come to our center and study, in a safe, quiet environment. And, prior to 
coming to our center, she gave her phone to her sister so she could be fully engaged and focused during 
the time she was there. Later in the month we learned that this young lady, had not only passed all of her 
tests in September, but she also gained confidence in herself and her abilities to succeed in school. 
 

 

 



 
We started a new 12-week course for young girls on health and hygiene. This course teaches girls 
about the many changes that their bodies go through when they become teenagers. This subject is 
something not taught in schools, and rarely discussed amongst women or peers, as it is taboo to talk 
about. Teaching these young girls about such an important, and natural subject, will help them 
understand their bodies and allow them to ask sensitive questions in a safe and open environment. 
 
 

  



Our staff presented our May & Bay online safety program to 38 students at Kouch Mengly Toul Beng 
Primary School this month. The students were very engaged in learning about this content and they 
were especially excited to have an opportunity to use our staff’s computers, as many schools do not 
have access to computers. 
After the training, our staff received a phone call from the Director of Education in Kampong Cham, 
asking us if we could train all students in the district on our May & Bay online safety program. We 
were honored to receive this invitation and are working with the director on how we can make this 
happen in 2024. 
 
We are so grateful for our new community center and the safe space that it has provided for us, our 
clients and the community. We know that it will continue to be used for amazing and productive 
purposes. 
 

  



  



 

 

 

  

United Women in Faith 

United Women of Faith Unit Meeting 
Thursday, October 12 at 5:30 p.m. 

Asbury Hall 
All women are invited to attend! 

We will have our World Thank Offering program 
and we will be assembling the college care packages. 

There will be a short business meeting and refreshments will be served. 
Hope to see you there! 

Joy Circle 
Monday, October 23 at 6:00 p.m. 

Gathering Space 
We will have snacks, fellowship, and do a little bit of cleaning in the Gathering Area, and will be making 

peanut butter and jelly sandwiches for Our Daily Bread soup kitchen.  
All are welcome, bring a friend! 

Questions? Please call Linda Roddy 513-238-6094 or Betty English 513-922-2138 



   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

UPCOMING EVENTS 



 

 

 

 

 

 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY 
 

WEDNESDAY 
 

THURSDAY 
 

FRIDAY 
 

SATURDAY 
 

1 
9:30AM – 
TRADITIONAL  
11:00AM – 
MODERN 
6:00PM – YOUTH 
6:00PM - 
BOUNDARIES 

2 
10:00AM - 
PICKLEBALL 
6:30PM – 
NA 

3 
11:00AM – UPPER 
ROOM  
6:00PM - SCOUTS 

4 
10:00AM – GRIEFSHARE 
12:30PM – STAFF MTG 
6:00PM – KIDS CLUB 
7:00PM –CHOIR REHEARSAL 

5 
7:00PM – AA 
7:00PM – 
NOMINATIONS 

6 
 

7 
 

8 
9:30AM – 
TRADITIONAL  
11:00AM – 
MODERN 
6:00PM – YOUTH 
6:00PM - 
BOUNDARIES 

9 
6:00PM – 
PICKLEBALL 
6:30PM – 
NA 
 

10 
11:00AM – UPPER 
ROOM  
6:00PM – SCOUTS 
6:00PM - SPPRC 
 
 

11 
10:00AM – GRIEFSHARE 
12:30PM – STAFF MTG 
6:00PM – KIDS CLUB 
7:00PM –CHOIR REHEARSAL 

12 
12:00PM – 50 
YEAR MEMBER 
LUNCH 
5:30PM -UWF 
UNIT MEETING 
7:00PM - AA 

13 
 

14 
 

15 
9:30AM – 
TRADITIONAL  
11:00AM – 
MODERN 
6:00PM – YOUTH 
6:00PM - 
BOUNDARIES 

16 
6:00PM – 
PICKLEBALL 
6:30PM – 
NA 

17 
11:00AM – UPPER 
ROOM  
6:00PM – SCOUTS 
6:00PM – TRUSTEES 
7:30PM – 
LEADERSHIP BOARD 

18 
10:00AM – GRIEFSHARE 
12:30PM – STAFF MTG 
12:30PM - FORTNIGHTLY 
6:00PM – KIDS CLUB 
7:00PM –CHOIR REHEARSAL 

19 
7:00PM – AA  
7:00PM – 
NOMINATIONS 
- ASBURY 

20 
 

21 
6:00PM – 
EUCHRE 
NIGHT – 
GYM  

22 
9:30AM – 
TRADITIONAL 
 11:00AM – 
MODERN 
12:30PM – 
VOLUNTEER 
LUNCH 
6:00PM – YOUTH 
6:00PM - 
BOUNDARIES 

23 
6:00PM – 
PICKLEBALL 
6:00PM – 
JOY CIRCLE  
6:30PM – 
NA 

24 
11:00AM – UPPER 
ROOM  
6:00PM – SCOUTS 
 

25 
10:00AM – GRIEFSHARE 
12:30PM – STAFF MTG 
6:00PM – KIDS CLUB 
7:00PM –CHOIR REHEARSAL 
 

26 
10:00AM – 
MEMORIALS 
MEETING 
7:00PM – AA 

27 
5:00PM – 
COMMUNITY 
DINNER 
 

28 
 

29 
9:00AM –
KREUTER 
MEMORIAL 
PANCAKE 
BREAKFAST 
9:30AM – 
TRADITIONAL  
11:00AM – 
MODERN 
5:00PM -FALL 
FEST 

30 
6:00PM – 
PICKLEBALL 
6:30PM – 
NA 

31 
11:00AM – UPPER 
ROOM  
6:00PM - SCOUTS 

    

CALENDAR OF EVENTS - OCTOBER 



 Do you have something for our newsletter? Submit to 
kplumlee@shilohumc.com by the 20th of each month to be 
included in the next month’s publication.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mission Statement: 
The mission of Shiloh United Methodist Church through  

the Spirit is to glorify God, develop disciples of Jesus Christ,  

and change the world. 

 

Vision Statement: 
Our vision is to seek and share God’s gift of oneness. 

 

Shiloh Church Staff Contact Information 

Rev. Dr. John C. Whitaker: Pastor 

jwhitaker@shilohumc.com 

937-416-7262 Cell 

513-451-3600 Church Office 

 

Katie Plumlee: Office Administrator 

kplumlee@shilohumc.com 

 

Nathan Cheney: Director of Student Ministries 

ncheney@shilohumc.com 

 

Sue Squeri: Director of Children and Family Ministries 

ssqueri@shilohumc.com 

 

Sarah Pease: Children’s Ministry Program Coordinator 

spease@shilohumc.com 

 

Candace Rhoill: Preschool Director 

crhoill@shilohumc.com 

 

Jerry Suit: Traditional Worship Coordinator 

jsuit@shilohumc.com 

 

Theresa Works: Modern Worship Coordinator 

tworks@shilohumc.com 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Join us online! 
Shilohumc.com 

Facebook: @Shilohcincy 
YouTube: @Shilohcincy 

 

 

 

Shiloh United Methodist Church 
5261 Foley Road 

Cincinnati, OH 45238 

 
 

 

OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS 

Lisa Bedinghaus 2-Oct 

Jonathan Gilday 2-Oct 

Noah Jolevski 2-Oct 

Scott Spraul 3-Oct 

Bill Stewart 5-Oct 

Hailey Caldwell 7-Oct 

Holly Lammers 7-Oct 

Timothy Roddy 7-Oct 

Lillian Kramer 8-Oct 

Cecilia Shea 8-Oct 

Mike Cates 10-Oct 

Douglas Galbraith 11-Oct 

Denise Morris 11-Oct 

Ronda Kroeger 13-Oct 

Joey Olson 14-Oct 

Sharon Spraul 14-Oct 

Jackson Lykins 17-Oct 

Michael Rose 18-Oct 

Megan McNulty 22-Oct 

Michele McNulty 22-Oct 

Barbara Coletta 23-Oct 

Max Johansing 24-Oct 

Joseph Coogan 26-Oct 

Zack Gault 28-Oct 

Chelsea Chavez 31-Oct 

Abraham Coogan 31-Oct 
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